
MEMORANDUM 
 
 

May 8, 2015 
 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Commissioners 
 
VIA:  Kenneth Fields, City Manager 
 
FROM: Jennifer Nanek, Assistant to the City Manager/Deputy City Clerk     
 
SUBJECT: Special Event Permit Application from the House of Prayer Pentecostal Holiness 

Church for a Church and Family Fun Day and Street closing 
 
SYNOPSIS: The approval of the special event permit application will allow the House of Prayer 

Pentecostal Holiness Church to hold their annual Church and Family Fun Day on 
May 30, 2015 and allow for the temporary closing of Seminole Avenue. 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the City Commission take the following action: 
 

1. Approve the special event permit application from the House of Prayer Pentecostal 
Holiness Church for their Church and Family Fun Day event to be held Saturday May 
30, 2015; 

 
2. Approve the temporary street closing of Seminole Avenue from First Street to Scenic 

Highway between the hours of 11:00 p.m. and 2:00 p.m.  
  

BACKGROUND 
 
The House of Prayer Church submitted a special event permit application for their annual Church 
and Family Fun Day to be held May 30, 2015 at 506 North First Street. This application also 
includes a request for the temporary closing of Seminole Avenue from Scenic Highway (SR17) to 
First Street between the hours of 11:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. The House of Prayer will be having a 
Bounce House, carnival booths, kids games, hot dogs, hamburgers, chips, desserts and sodas at 
their Activity Center located across the street on Seminole Avenue.  
 
In the past the church has requested from the City Commission the temporary closing of Seminole 
Avenue for this event held each year. This prevented vehicular traffic from entering this area and 
presenting a serious safety issue for the children and parents crossing Seminole to reach the 
Activity Center. The closure of Seminole Avenue for this event will eliminate this possibility. 
 
Staff has reviewed the application and has no issues with the street closing. The church is handling 
all site set ups, sanitary facilities, trash receptacles and trash clean up. Insurance is being provided 
as required. 



 
OTHER OPTIONS 
 
Do not approve the event or street closing. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
There is no cost to the City for this event. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
Special Event Permit Application  
Notarized Agreement to Assume Financial Responsibility  
Location map 
 











May 30, 2015 
 House of Prayer Church - Fun Day 

506 North First Street 
Street Closing Location 

 
 

 

 

The House of Prayer Church is requesting the closing of Seminole Avenue 
between First Street and Scenic Highway (SR17) on Saturday May 30, 2015 
between the hours of 11:00 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. for their Church and Family Fun 
Day event. 
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